

## Gilmore City-Bradgate Community Schools

402 SE "E" Avenue Gilmore City, IA 50541 Ph. 515-373-6124 Fax 515-373-6092

Superintendent: Paul Peppmeier
Elementary Principal: Rachel Montag
Business Manager/Board Secretary: Crystal Eggers

**Board Members: President** – Devin Ellrich **Vice President** – Marsha Habben Logan Peters, April Smith, Abbi Telford

July 28, 2025

Dear Parents / Guardians,

This letter is to notify you of the changes for the Gilmore City – Bradgate CSD lunch program for the 2025-2026 school year. In the past the district has qualified for the CEP (Community Eligibility Provision) Program. This year the district **does not qualify for full reimbursement** from the CEP Program. What this means is that every household will need to fill out Free & Reduced lunch forms to see if they qualify for free or reduced lunch. Your student may still qualify through the state's direct certification program. I will have letters at registration for those who do qualify directly. Free and reduced forms will be available at registration for you to fill out with myself. Your privacy is important to us and the only staff who know who is free and reduced is the school secretary, principal, and myself. The good news is that the GCB School Board has voted to approve **FREE BREAKFAST for ALL STUDENTS** for 2025-2026. This is a great benefit to our students, and it was very important to our school board to approve. Please feel free to reach out to myself or Rachel Montag with any questions or concerns that you may have.

Thank you,

Crystal Eggers
Business Manager / Board Secretary

Rachel Montag Principal / Curriculum Coordinator